SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION

SB 853

Relating to Oregon Racing Commission license fees

To: Ways and Means Full Committee
From: Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee
Carrier: Representative Gomberg

SB 853 increases the maximum license fees the Oregon Racing Commission may
charge for various license types, including vendors, veterinarians, public training
track operators, and multi-jurisdictional wagering hubs. The bill raises the

individual license fee cap from $30 to $150 per year and increases the daily hub

fee from $200 to $225.

Upon passage, the Commission plans to implement a tiered fee structure
generating an estimated $270,200 in additional revenue. These revenues are

assumed in the Commission’s budget bill HB 5035.

The Transportation and Economic Development Subcommittee recommends

SB 853 be reported out do pass.
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